MQHYA Minutes

February 13, 2009

The meeting was held February 13, 2009 at the Equine Center in Jackson, MS. 

Members present were Alexandra Knopp, Abbie Scott, Wyatt McCann, Clancy Scott, Emmie Christie, Nicole Mann, Morgan Mann, Anna Lauren Biggers, Alicia Berry, Laura Sumrall, Jake Errington, Brooke Ware, Kalee McCann, and Haley Britt.

President Brooke Ware called the meeting to order. 

Brooke Ware read the minutes from the January meeting. Jake Errington made a motion to approve the reading of the minutes, Laura Sumrall seconded the motion. 

Old Business

    Dixie National

Box Seats – the box seats were roped off Thursday afternoon. We need to thank Danny Cole and Jason & Heather Graham for helping rope off the box seats. 

Free Style Reining – Friday Night, we need everyone’s help. Youth with parent volunteers will be needed to sell tickets at the coliseum prior to the free style reining. $1.00 from each ticket sold will go toward the youth fund. 

Moonlight Madness - Laura Sumrall made the motion to delay the Karaoke Fundraiser until the youth show. All members present agreed, motion passed. 

Catalog Sales – Youth volunteers will be selling the Sale Catalogs at the horse sale on Saturday, February 14. 

Dixie National Youth Dance – Dance will be Saturday night at the Trade Mart starting at 7:00 pm., with a live band, pizza, drinks, and other goodies for youth 18 and under.
    2009 Officers and Directors

Jake Errington was elected to be the Reporting Secretary. Laura Sumrall made a motion to accept Jake as the Reporting Secretary and Kalee McCann seconded the motion. The motion passed
Haley Britt was elected to fill the vacant director seat for the Southwest District. Alicia Berry made a motion to accept and Anna Biggers seconded the motion. The motion passed. 

    Y.E.S. Conference

Conference Date is June 25 – 27, 2009.

Officers and director applications are due by April 1.

Applications to attend are due at the AQHA office by the end of April. MQHYA must have a firm answer by March 31st for those who wish to attend.  
MQHYA will send 4 officers and one other member. 

    Youth World Show Assistance Application (Due April 1, 2009)

New Business

     2009 MQHYA Youth Quarter Horse Show
The Youth Show will be May 2-3, 2009. The youth will be selling the sponsorships again; these sponsorships will be due by the March meeting. The youth will hold a silent auction at the youth show. 
     2009 Youth World Theme – “Rock Your World”. Youth World reminder: youth must be a member 
of MQHYA & AQHYA by April 30th to be eligible to attend. 
The next MQHYA meeting will be held March 13, 2009, 7:00 pm at the Starkville show. Please try to attend we will be planning our Youth Show during this meeting. 

Jake Errington made a motion to adjourn.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kalee McCann

